Safety at Sports Grounds Sub-Committee
1st October, 2008
___________________________________________________________________________________



SAFETY AT SPORTS GROUNDS SUB-COMMITTEE


1st OCTOBER, 2008

PRESENT: 


Councillor Brockbanks (In the Chair), 


Councillors Mrs. Pearson and Lane.

In attendance:  Director of Environment (Mr. P. Harvey), 

Head of Public Protection (Mr. I. Veitch), 


Public Protection Manager (Mr. J. Marriott),


Structural Engineer (Mr. K. Minors),


Emergency Planning Manager (Mr. D. Hooley),


Solicitor (Miss. H. Dawson), 


Mr. K. Akister – Greater Manchester Fire and Rescue Service, 

Mr. G. Hutchinson – Greater Manchester Fire and Rescue Service,


Sergeant S Lewis – Greater Manchester Police, 


Chief Inspector D Howard – Greater Manchester Police,

Mr. N. Whibley – Football Licensing Authority,

Democratic Services Officer (Miss N. Owen).


Also in attendance: Mr. A. Roberts - Manchester United Football Club, 


Mr. D. Wilshaw – Altrincham Football Club.

APOLOGIES

An apology for absence was received from Jane LeFevre (Trafford Council).
8.
MINUTES 


RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the meeting held on 17th April, 2008, be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 
9.
ANNUAL SAFETY REPORT AND GENERAL SAFETY CERTIFICATE – ALTRINCHAM FOOTBALL CLUB
i) Annual Safety Report
Members considered the Annual Safety Report 2007/2008 for Altrincham Football Club.


RESOLVED: That the Annual Safety Report be noted.


ii)
General Safety Certificate

Members considered the General Safety Certificate for Altrincham Football Club for 2008/2009.



RESOLVED: That the terms of the General Safety Certificate be noted.

10. ANNUAL MATCH DAY VISIT TO ALTRINCHAM FOOTBALL CLUB

The Head of Public Protection submitted a report regarding the annual visit to Altrincham Football Club on 12th April 2008.




RESOLVED: That the report be noted.
11.
REPORT REGARDING THE NEW 5TH EDITION OF THE “GUIDE TO SAFETY AT SPORTS GROUNDS” (THE “GREEN GUIDE”)

The Head of Public Protection submitted a report regarding the new 5th edition of the “Guide to Safety at Sports Grounds”.





RESOLVED: That the report be noted.
12.
ANNUAL MATCH DAY VISIT TO LANCASHIRE COUNTY CRICKET CLUB

The Head of Public Protection submitted a report regarding the annual visit to Lancashire County Cricket Club on 13th June 2008.





RESOLVED: That the report be noted.
13.
REPORT REGARDING THE RADIOHEAD CONCERT AT LANCASHIRE COUNTY CRICKET CLUB

The Head of Public Protection submitted a report regarding the Radiohead concert held at Lancashire County Cricket Club on 29th June 2008.





RESOLVED: That the report be noted.

14.
ANNUAL MATCH DAY VISIT TO MANCHESTER UNITED FOOTBALL CLUB

The Head of Public Protection submitted a report regarding the annual visit to Manchester United Football Club on 3rd May 2008.





RESOLVED: That the report be noted.

15.
REPORT REGARDING THE BRUCE SPRINGSTEEN CONCERT AT MANCHESTER UNITED FOOTBALL CLUB

The Head of Public Protection submitted a report regarding the Bruce Springsteen concert held at Manchester United Football Club on 28th May 2008.





RESOLVED: That the report be noted.
16.
ANNUAL SAFETY REPORT AND GENERAL SAFETY CERTIFICATE – MANCHESTER UNITED FOOTBALL CLUB
i)
Annual Safety Report

Members considered the Annual Safety Report 2007/2008 for Manchester United Football Club.




RESOLVED
i) That the Annual Safety Report be noted.


ii)
That statistics on persistent standing be included in future Annual Safety Reports for the club.


ii)
General Safety Certificate

Members considered the General Safety Certificate for Manchester United Football Club for 2008/2009.




RESOLVED: That the terms of the General Safety Certificate be noted.

17.
REPORT REGARDING A LETTER FROM THE FOOTBALL LICENSING AUTHORITY TO ALL CERTIFYING AUTHORITIES IN RELATION TO PERSISTENT STANDING

The Head of Public Protection submitted a report regarding a letter on persistent standing emphasising that the responsibility for addressing this issue lies with the clubs and from a regulatory perspective with the local authorities.  The letter also restates the recommended policy on how individual cases should be approached at local level.

It was noted that the FLA were looking at national guidance being produced and were satisfied that both Manchester United Football Club and Trafford Council were taking the issue seriously.





RESOLVED: That the report be noted.

18.
PRESENTATION BY THE STADIUM SAFETY OFFICER, MANCHESTER UNITED FOOTBALL CLUB ON THE RISK ASSESSMENT IN RELATION TO PERSISTENT STANDING

The Sub-Committee received a presentation from Mr. A. Roberts, Stadium Safety Officer, Manchester United Football Club on how the club is managing persistent standing.





RESOLVED: That the presentation be noted.

19.
COMMITTEE MATCH DAY VISITS

It was noted that Mr. A. Finney would arrange match day visits to all clubs shortly.

The meeting commenced at 4.30 p.m. and concluded at 6.00 p.m. 


